
                            
                                                                                                                                                                                     

 
        

 
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

Notice is hereby given that a Public Hearing will be held at the Ucluelet Community Centre, located at 500 
Matterson Drive, Ucluelet B.C., on August 7th, 2018 commencing at 7:00 p.m., with regards to the following 
proposed Bylaw to amend the District of Ucluelet Zoning Bylaw No. 1160, 2013 (the “Zoning Bylaw”) 
pursuant to Sections 464 and 466 of the Local Government Act. 
                 
Ucluelet Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 1234, 2018  
 

In general terms the purpose of the proposed bylaw is to amend the Zoning Bylaw as follows:  

Adding a new subsection 204 Temporary Use Permits to Division 200 – Creation of Zoning Districts in 
appropriate numerical order: 

 

“204 Temporary Use Permits 

204.1 In accordance with Section 492 of the Local Government Act, all properties within the District of Ucluelet are 

designated as an area where Temporary Use Permits may be issued to allow for short-term land uses and 

development opportunities.   

 

204.2 Objectives 

(1) Provide flexibility to achieve short-term economic and social goals. 
(2) Ensure long-term public policy for the area is not changed. 
(3) Balance public and private interests. 
(4) Maintain a reasonable level of compatibility with surrounding development. 
 

204.3 Permit Guidelines 

(1) Permits can be issued for any period up to three years and could be considered for renewal once for any 
further period up to three years.  

(2) No public health and safety problems or environmental degradation shall be created. 
(3) Where warranted, environmental protection, post-development site restoration and nuisance abatement 

measures, including noise abatement, duration of operation hours and season, duration of permitted use, 
traffic management, parking, performance security, and establishing buffers and screens, may be required.”;  

Adding the words “unless authorized by a Temporary Use Permit approved by the District Council” to the end of 
section 303.1(3). 
 
Anyone who believes the proposed bylaw will affect their interests will be given an opportunity to be 
heard at the public hearing. Inquiries, comments and concerns may also be directed to District of 
Ucluelet’s Planning Department by telephone at (250) 726-7744 or email: info@ucluelet.ca. Written 
submissions may also be mailed to the District of Ucluelet, P.O. Box 999, Ucluelet B.C., V0R 3AO, or faxed 
to (250)-726-7335 but must be received before the commencement of the Public Hearing. Written 
submissions must include your name and street address and will be considered public information 
pursuant to the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. A copy of the proposed bylaw and 
other relevant information may be inspected at the District of Ucluelet office at 200 Main Street from the 
date of this notice until the public hearing between the hours of 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. weekdays except 
statutory holidays.                       

This notice is dated July 17th, 2018 


